
          February 12, 2018 

Via E-filing 

Ms. Patricia Van Gerpen, Executive Director 
South Dakota Public Utilities Commission 
500 East Capitol Avenue 
Capitol Building, 1st Floor 
Pierre, SD 57501 

RE: Peerless Network of South Dakota, LLC – Initial Switched Access Tariff (Revisions) 

Dear Ms. Van Gerpen: 

On December 20, 2017, the South Dakota Public Utilities Commission granted Peerless Network 
of South Dakota, LLC (“Peerless”) a certificate of public convenience and necessity to provide 
local exchange and interexchange telecommunications services in the State (Docket TC 17-065).  
On January 16, 2018, Peerless submitted its initial switched access tariff for Commission review 
and approval.  Revisions to that initial tariff were filed on January 31, 2018 and February 8, 
2018.  After further discussions with Staff, one additional revision was made to the tariff.  
Peerless is hereby submitting a third revised version of its initial switched access tariff that 
incorporates all revisions suggested by Commission Staff.  This tariff has a requested effective 
date of March 2, 2018. 

Any questions or correspondence about this tariff should be directed to me at the contact 
information below.  Thank you for your assistance in this matter. 

______________________________
Patrick Phipps 
Peerless Network, Inc. 
222 South Riverside Plaza, Suite 2730 
Chicago, IL 60606 
Office: (312) 506-0933 
Email: regulatory@peerlessnetwork.com


